
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: November 8, 2022 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

VIA:  Kirk. W. Blouin, Town Manager 

FROM: H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

RE:  Request for Waiver of Construction Limitations in the Right-of-Way  

  November 12, 2022, for Delivery of a Tree to 756 Hi-Mount Road 

 

DATE:  October 27, 2022 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff requests Town Council consider the request for bringing an oversized load containing 

a tree to be delivered to 756 Hi-Mount Road.   

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

Rood Landscape, LLC is requesting a waiver of construction limitations in the right-of-way in 

order to deliver a tree November 12th and two (2) additional trees on November 19th to 726 Hi-

Mount Road. Both deliveries are on an oversized load transport.  

 

The Florida Department of Transportation does not require a police escort, but each occurrence, 

once the truck enters the Town of Palm Beach, Rood is coordinating a police escort through the 

Town. The route has been surveyed by the driver and reviewed by Town staff. For each instance, 

the truck will enter the Town utilizing the Royal Poinciana Bridge. The truck will proceed north 

on North County Road to Ridgeview Road. The truck will then proceed west to Hi-Mount Road. 

A crane will be in place at 756 Hi- Mount to remove the tree from the truck. The truck will then 

return utilizing the same route. Rood will coordinate with the property owners on Ridgeview Road 

to ensure cars are not parked on the road between 8:00 a.m. to noon on both Saturdays, November 

12th and 19th. Staff has coordinated with the Police Department and determined the best day of the 

week to make a delivery of this kind is on a Saturday. Staff has also requested that the contractor 

notify the residents on Hi-Mount about the use of the crane on these two (2) Saturdays. 

 

If approved by Town Council, staff will issue a right-of-way permit and coordinate directly with 

Rood Landscape, LLC.   

 

 
Attachment 
 

cc: Jason Debrincat, P.E., Senior Project Engineer  
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